Justification for Retaining Candidate Ranking by Search Committees
The Personnel Committee wishes to retain the long-held and effective procedure of ranking candidates by search committees.  Any search committee should clearly understand that their role is advisory, and that hiring authority resides completely with the President of GBC, but we feel strongly that the principle of shared governance requires that faculty clearly state their preference during the candidate selection process.  We also understand that in the spirit of collegiality a search committee should not merely rank the candidates, but explain the criteria used and the rationale behind the rankings.  The proposed ‘no ranking’ policy potentially allows the President to choose whichever candidate they prefer while evading or ignoring their responsibility to respect the search committee’s efforts.  In the spirit of shared governance, the Personnel Committee hopes to retain candidate ranking by search committees.
Several comments have been collected by the Personnel Committee regarding this proposed change and the responses generally fell into one of the three categories listed below.
· In higher education there has long been a traditional responsibility of faculty to choose their colleagues, after all who knows better the needs of their discipline than the faculty themselves?
· When Personnel Committee members requested input from their constituencies, a clear majority of both administrative and teaching faculty were in favor of retaining the current ranking policy.  There were a few dissenting voices, mostly citing that hiring authority resides with the President. 
· Faculty work hard on search committees, it is a long and time-consuming process.  Faculty want this effort respected.  Otherwise, why serve on a search committee if there is no respect from administration for faculty opinions?
